Dr. Roy Wilson Learning Centre School Council

November 14, 2018 Minutes

Called to Order at 6:30

Attendance: Stephanie Williams, Nicole Liboiron, Erin Greggains, Lisa Perich, Julia Harris, Leisa Carney, Marni Reid, Sandy Schuck, Shannon Nelson, Holly Davidson, Jodi Thanes, Karen Stennick, Tara Staples, Mike Kukurudza, Lisa Lindsey, Mark Davidson

October 2018 Meeting Minutes – Motion by Erin to accept the minutes, 2^{nd} by Marni, all in favor, passed

Special Guest – Superintendent Mark Davidson

- Presentation about Collaborative Response and the school district views on it, and how the school district is supporting schools, and where the superintendent sees the district moving towards.
- Q&A with parents

Council of Council Minutes

- No representative from WLC was able to attend
- Will post minutes on our website for those interested
- Next Meeting in January, Stephanie should be able to make it, if not Shannon Nelson volunteers to be a fill in for WLC Council

Fundraising

- Steph Booster Juice possibility might have a new fundraiser in the new year
- Hot Lunch \$5600 profits
- AdMazing approx. \$4000. Still waiting for Wendy to come and pick them up.
- Papa John's Nov 29 is next Family Pizza Night
- Paint night sold out, was a learning process but overall successful, profit of almost \$400 for the school. Next one in February, if successful might book another one in March or so.
- Raffle sold 209 tickets, which is \$3000 profit. Need to sell more.
- Read-A-Thon updates, maybe looking at middle of January, seems good academically in Calendar.

Movie Night

- Next movie date November 30th Jen Usher running.
- Need volunteers for the concession.
- Start at 7:00

Winter Wonderland Name Discussion

• Celebration of the Arts Gala Night December 19.

- Have hot chocolate and cookies to hand out after the celebration.
- Will be scheduled which time each class will be one and such.

Principal's Report

- report cards coming home soon, Nov 23. Within package letters that are going out with report cards, will also be emailed out. Letters explain outcome-based learning. Do have a district report card now, so all schools will report the same.
- CTM meeting with grades 1-3, this Friday, parents will be notified if their student is being recognized.
- School goals shared, will be posted on the school website.
- Athletics volleyball done, was a great season. Basketball is starting, have been cuts made from
 A teams but will have teams available for all kids who want to play. Because of expanding
 programs using George Davidson gym Monday and Wednesday to give the kids space to
 practice. Football have 6 kids form out school on the Hawks team, playing in provincial
 championship on Saturday
- Outdoor classroom looking really good, pergolas and slats for the fence have been installed.
- ISPs have been completed for all Code 40 kids. Working with teachers to help support in regards to the documents.

Reallocation of Funds

 Motion by Steph to allow Mike to spend the \$10,000 at his discretion in regards to literacy and numeracy, 2nd by Nicole, all in favour, passed.

Lockdown information

 Discussion was held about how some students reacted to the lock down drill that was recently held. Was requested that the school send out information to the parents so that parents know what is happening. Mike and Lisa agree its important for parents to know and will send out information and will also send information about Fire Drills

Member Comments/Announcements

 Erin announced that do to work schedule she will be resigning as Secretary at the December meeting, so if anyone knows anyone who would be willing to step up it would be greatly appreciated.

Adjournment @ 8:17